
Hey MCC!!! 

What a great ýrst half of the year itôs been 

for the Music City Harley Owners Group.  

As the 2nd Qtr of 2014 comes to end we 

have without question had adventurous fun 

racking up miles on our Harley Davidsonôs 

and lots of laughs with all our Chapter 

friends.  

Music Cityôs ýrst overnight of the year was 

our annual trip to Panama City Beach, and it 

proved to be one of the best turnouts in 

recent years with over 50 chapter members 

making there way to the Emerald Coast for 

4 plus days of fun in the sun. If you haven't 

joined us on this trip your really missing 

some good times. We always go the week 

before mothers day. Plan on going next 

year, you wonôt be disappointed!! 

The TN State HOG Rally was back in 

Cookeville this year and was everything it 

was hyped up to be. Our State Rally 

Committee packed 74 events in just 5 days, 

big fun in every direction.  

Alvin C York, Train, and Prison ride were at 

the top of the list for many, not to mention 

the Buffalo Valley Drags where MCCôs 

own Randy Hammonds made it to the ýnals.  

Next year weôre back in Cookeville and 

promised just as much and even more great 

times than we all had this year, if thatôs 

possible. Donôt forget to pre register when 

the time comes.! 

 The Tuesday Night Dinner Rides and 

Weekend Rides are still a great way to get to 

know other chapter members. Be sure and 

check our calendar for schedule of upcoming 

events at www.misiccityhog.com 

Our Activities Ofýcer and Road Captains 

work very hard to make our rides and social 

events the best experience possible, be sure 

and take advantage! 

Boswellôs 2nd Annual Rendezvous is just on 

the horizon, Aug 1st & 2nd. If you didn't 

happen to make it last year I'm sure you are 

still hearing all the chatter about what an 

awesome time everyone had, so make plans 

to be on Mont Eagle the ýrst couple days of 

August for twisty roads and some much 

needed social get together time, see yôall 

there!! ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Hall 

2014 Director 

Music City Chapter 
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WE ARE ON THE WEB!!!   WWW.MUSICCITYHOG.COM 

 WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/MCCHOG 

Climbing the Rock (Island) 

On Friday, while most of the rally was 

heading out for some excitement at the 

ñThunder in the Hollerò drag racing party 

at the drag way. 

Later, I had the pleasure of finding myself 

on Bubba Boswellôs tail again, as he and 

Betsy led a small group of riders out to 

Rock Island State Park where I was 

greeted with one of the most spectacular 

pieces of scenery I have had the pleasure 

of viewing.   

The ride there was awesome enough, but 

the backdrop of the waterfall there was 

simply magnificent.  We hiked down the 

trail to the falls, and then continued 

further up to a smaller falls feeding out 

and through a room sized cave.  It was 

just tremendous! 

 

 

 

 

 

Late Night Jams 

On top of all the breathtaking and awe-

inspiring rides we all had the opportunity 

to be on, we were also blessed with some 

of the best music. 

Thursday night saw a parking lot concert 

with Vinyl Radio from Nashville.   

Then on Friday night, we had the double-

whammy of Blackhawk/The Outlaws (or 

as I like to call them, The Blacklaws), 

who absolutely rocked it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Devilôs in the Brushy Details 

Back in Cookeville, on Thursday we 

headed out to Brushy Mountain Prison 

and the area of the Devilôs Triangle.  Our 

chapter grouped up behind Bubba 

Boswell and took our own route up to 

Brushy.   

We made a few detours into some back 

country spots as Bubba led us up the side 

of a mountain to an old ranger tower. I 

honestly have no idea where I was but I 

was lost in bliss finding some of the best 

riding Iôve ever been on ï not to mention 

the scenery from the top of the mountain.  

We paused for a photo break, as some 

folks, who shall go unnamed, made their 

way to an even higher vantage point. 

We then got back on the road and twisted 

our way down to the prison where we 

caught up with the rest of the rally. We 

had some free time to look around the 

prison and queue up for lunch. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few of us rather impatient people 

decided to head out and find a different 

lunch.  We headed out and ventured onto 

some more twisting roads where Jim Hall 

decided to ñHall Assò and really ratchet 

up the excitement level.  

After a bit of ripping and roaring, Jim and 

I found ourselves all alone up front and 

had to pull over and wait on the rest of the 

group.  But, damn, what a good time that 

was! 

The annual Tennessee HOG Rally  

returned to Cookeville        

this year, one of 

Tennesseeôs best kept 

motorcycling secrets  

An area known as the  

Highlands and 

Upper Cumberland. 

With loads of small-town charm, but all 

the conveniences of the ñbig cityò, 

Cookeville is a charming ñmicropolisò 

nestled in the middle of some beautiful 

scenery and a hop skip and jump from 

some of the most pleasurable, yet 

exhilarating rides to be found. 

As well, we couldnôt have felt more 

welcomed as Cookeville opened its arms 

to the Harley-Davidson family and rolled 

out the orange carpet for us.  Harleyôs 

classically styled motorcycles couldnôt be 

more at home, or in a better place to ride 

away into adventure. 

Southern Fried 

The week started off with a thrilling ride, 

called ñThe Southern Fried, American 

Hero History Rideò.  We made our way 

out into the back roads, winding our way 

lazily to the Alvin C, York Gristmill and 

home near Pall Mall, Tennessee.  We 

were greeted there with a scrumptious 

lunch at the York Grist Mill.  

After lunch, we were free to walk around 

and take in the sights in the area, as well 

as touring the house and meeting Sergeant 

Yorkôs only surviving son, Andy York. 

After some time, it was a free ride in 

groups back to Cookeville.  

Our group found an enjoyable, snaking 

route back through some splendid scenery 

leading through the peaks and valleys 

northeast of Monterey.  What a way to 

start the week! 

Breathing Fire 

I must confess that on Wednesday, I 

snuck off and made my way to Tellico 

Plains, Tennessee, the western end of the 

Cherohala Skyway.  I rode across the 

skyway east to U.S 129, and then pointed 

north to Dealôs Gap Motorcycle 

Resort,and had some fun on the Tail of 

the Dragon.  

2014 TN State HOG Rally  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Itôs a Wrap! 

This was my first ever HOG rally ï it 

wonôt be the last.   

I had such a great experience, from the 

people, to the rides - the music, to the 

adventures ï from the food, to spending 

time with our great chapter ï I couldnôt 

have had a better time and I look forward 

to next yearôs rally! 

Richard L. Moulton 

Music City Chapter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We were treated with an hour and a half 

of good olô, down home, ass- kicking 

country.  It couldnôt have been a better 

finale to one hell of a week! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oh, and letôs not forget the magical night 

that was, as Lincoln Atwood proposed to 

Valerie, who promptly said ñYes!ò.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñHillbilly Shoesò for the win 

As if we hadnôt already had so much fun, 

adventure and excitement packed into the 

week. 

Saturday night was the glorious 

culmination of our week long party as 

Montgomery Gentry took the stage at the 

fairgrounds and proceeded to bring the 

house down!   

2014 TN State HOG Rally    (Cont.)  
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The evenings saw many participating in a 

wicked game of Left-Right-Center at the 

pavilion.  

As our week wound down we planned an 

oyster and steak night grilling all kinds of 

edibles by the pool and partying into the 

wee hours.  

 

 

 

 

SO much fun - the Thunder Beach Bike 

Week caught all the rainy weather the 

week before us and our time there was 

sunny and fantastic. 

                                Everyone treated us  

                                very well, fed us  

                                superbly and it is 

                                redundant to say we 

                                had a wonderful time 

                                and are looking 

                                forward to the next 

trip to PCB.  

Plan to join the fun next year!!! 

ýrm wafþes and tasty sausage.  Not the 

only breakfast for this shop! 

                                      Each day found us  

                                      trying new and  

                                      different rides and  

                                      restaurants. 

                                      Difýcult to say 

which we did more of!  

Thursday several rode to Apalachicola for 

a special lunch at the Boss Oyster on the 

water. Great ride over there and back to 

PCB cruising around the curve of the 

Gulf through the pine forests of Florida's 

panhandle. 

Of all the surprises we encountered, the 

"BEAR CROSSING" signs was one of 

them.  We learned later that bears have 

become a serious problem in Florida but 

are still an endangered species! 

The next mornings found us at various 

eateries for breakfast, and rides to places 

like the Outpost 

Bar and Grill for 

beverages by 

the bucket.  

This years PCB trip started with MCC 

heading south in several groups of varying 

numbers.  We left from Nashville about 

8:30 Wednesday morning heading south 

to the Gulf with only a few stops for gas 

and food.  

After arrival in mid 

afternoon we checked in and headed for 

the local Winn-Dixie 

to stock up on  

appropriate beverage  

supplies for our stay. 

 

The ýrst night we rode over to Captain 

Jacks buffet for all the crab legs you can 

eat and numerous other dinner items.  

Check the  

MCC website 

for photos of 

who ate the 

most crab! 

 

 

Thursday found us having breakfast at 

Mikes Cafe where we were treated to 

some excellent breakfast items like very 
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Complete the 2014 Directorôs Challenge Entry Form  

         and submit to one of the Officerôs to get started. 
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Steve Hawkins 

Road Captain 

Music City Chapter 

But wait, where the hell is Jim Hall, 

our 2014 Director, and our ride 

leader? 

Jim, Jim, where the hell are you? I 

exhaled a sigh of relief as Jim started 

giving our planned (for the most part) 

route to Netts Country Store and Deli. 

On this day he was the teacher, and I 

was the student.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we rolled I watched the tactics 

used by Jim to keep our group safe 

and together at stop signs and lights.  

How he slowed to make sure everyone 

was with him as he negotiated curve 

after curve. 

Needless to say, we made it safely and 

everyone had a great time.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few of us rode off together in search 

of more curves and good times. On 

our last stop we laughed, shared 

stories, and did a bit of ñdebriefingò.  

I pulled into my garage at around 

20:00 hrs., tired, satisfied and pleased 

with the events of the day. 

Next stopéé.òThis is your Captain 

Speaking, KSU in 5, WE ROLL!ò 

 

 

 

After attending the required training 

and the MCC Road Captains meeting 

I finally had the opportunity to co-lead 

my first ride.  

Having ridden many miles with the 

MCC H.O.G I felt it was time to give 

something back to a group I had 

gotten so much from. What better way 

than to lead and support others on 

rides. My excitement grew as the 

kickstands-up (KSU) time grew 

nearer. 

The weather started out a little cool 

but we know it would be nothing but 

sunny skies and smooth cruising as 

the morning hours ticked away.  

The pre-ride instructions I rehearsed 

would soon be shared with around 25 

Harley riders itching to get started.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

I sounded the 15 minutes to KSU and 

Jay Bruce, our Sargent at Arms, 

gathered everyone together. 

Letôs seeé..any newcomers? 

Introduce this years officers, review 

formation, bread crumbing, and hand 

signals. 

Got it! Letôs Roll! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boswellôs Harley Davidson  -  Your Dealer of Choice!! 

Music City Chapter Sponsoring dealership 
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